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 Faculty Senate Office

            (818) 677-3263

FACULTY SENATE MEETING – Approved 10/4/07
Minutes of Meeting of May 17, 2007
Oviatt Library Presentation Room
Faculty President Matos called the meeting to order at 2:04 p.m.

The Recording Secretary called the roll.  Senators not present were: Michael Bennett, Warren Bland, Michael Bryson, Brian Connett (excused), Vicentiu Covrig, Catherine Coyle-Thompson, Daniel Cutcher, David Gray, Barbara Jordan (excused), Virginia Kennedy (excused), Michael Laurent (excused), David Lopez, Marta Lopez-Garza (excused), John O’Brien (excused), Carolyn Okazaki (excused), Clara Park, Beth Phillips (excused), Janet Reagan (excused), Alberto Restori, Lisa Riccomini (excused), Adam Salgado, Brenda Timmerman, Paul Tomasek, Veda Ward (excused), Beth Wightman (excused), Chi-chuan Yao, Jeff Zhang
The Faculty Senate Minutes from April 19, 2007 were approved as distributed.
Announcements 
a.
The Senators were invited to attend the 2007 General Faculty Meeting and Honored Faculty Reception on Friday, May 18, 12:30 p.m., at the Grand Salon, University Student Union.

b.
President Jolene Koester invited the Senators to a Faculty Governance Leadership reception to be held at the University House on Thursday, May 24, 2007 from 3:30 – 5:30 p.m.
c.
Dr. Aki Hirota, in her role as Faculty Athletics Representative and Representative on the Academic Council on International Programs, has submitted two reports to the Senate.  These reports are available on the Senate website – http://www.csun.edu/senate
Introduction of New Senators
The new 2007-08 senators introduced themselves.

Add/Drop Policy – Extension of Current Practice

Dr. Shannon Morgan, Chair of Educational Policies Committee

Jennifer Matos and Shannon Morgan explained that the Add/Drop Policy stated in the university catalog allows students two weeks to drop and three weeks to add courses.  Eric Forbes and Maureen Rubin reported at the last Senate Executive Committee meeting that our current SOLAR system cannot handle different time periods for adds and drops, and so for the last few years, there has been a three week drop/add period, thus violating the university policy.  The new SOLAR (9.0) will allow us to have a split add/drop period policy but will not be implemented for 12-18 months.  Therefore, it was requested by the Educational Policies Committee that we continue the practice of allowing three weeks for adding and dropping courses until the new SOLAR system is implemented.  At that time the policy stated in the catalog will again be enforced.   
It was clear that the sentiment of the Senate was to have a longer period for adding courses than for dropping courses, thus increasing the chances of filling all open seats in the course.  Different motions were made for changing the policy.  After a lengthy discussion, it was decided that it was not a good practice to make policy changes on the floor of the Senate.  

MSP to ask the Educational Policies Committee to review the Add/Drop Policy to ensure that the most effective process and procedure is implemented.
Election of 2007-08 Senate Executive Committee

The following faculty were elected to serve on the 2007-08 Senate Executive Committee:  Rita Basta, Mathematics; Nicholas Dungey, Political Science; Charles Macune, History; Beth Phillips, Physical Therapy, Barbara Swerkes, Kinesiology; Jennifer Zvi, Center on Disabilities.  The following faculty serve as Ex-Officio members; Jennifer Matos, Biology (President); Edward Alfano, Art (Vice President); Cheryl Spector, English (Secretary); Steven Stepanek, Computer Science (Statewide Academic Senator).
Library Committee Election

During the Senate election held in March 2007, we neglected to fill a “senate-elected” Library Committee position.  An election was held in the Senate and Joyce Broussard (History) was elected to a three-year term.

Ad Hoc Calendar Committee Report

Dr. Jerald Schutte, Chair of Ad Hoc Calendar Committee
Jerald Schutte, as Chair of the Ad Hoc Calendar Committee, reported the results of a web-based survey that was sent to faculty, staff and students.  The survey asked questions about desired beginning and ending times for the fall and spring semester, the timing and importance of intersession, spring break and summer, the importance of a tri-semester schedule and several demographic questions.  The results convey the following:  1) the fall semester should start in late August and be completed by Christmas;  2) that the spring semester should start in late January and end in late May;  3) that spring break  be one full week, later in the semester, but prior to Cesar Chavez holiday;  4) that while faculty do not feel a full summer semester would facilitate flexibility in scheduling teaching, the majority of students feel it would facilitate scheduling classes; and 5) the majority of students would take summer classes if they were part of a regularly scheduled third semester, like fall and spring semesters.  The Ad Hoc Calendar Committee recommends that the 2009-2010 academic calendar reflect the findings in 1 – 3 above and suggest that further deliberation be given to findings 4 and 5. 
Results of this survey are at:  www.csun.edu/senate/reports/calendar_survey.pdf.  
Ed.D. New Program Proposal
Dr. Richard Castallo, Chair; Dr. Carol Bartell, Lecturer

Department of Educational Leadership and Policy Studies

Richard Castallo and Carol Bartell gave an overview of the new Ed.D. Program in Educational Leadership.   Castallo provided additional background and said that there is a dire need for well-trained professionals to fill the senior leadership positions in public schools and community colleges.   The Chancellor’s Office has set up guidelines for new Ed.D programs that all CSU campuses are expected to follow.  The proposed CSUN program will be a cohort program of approximately 20 students and the courses will be offered in a fixed sequence.   The Senate raised an array of questions with regard to the quality of the Program, admission standards, research and entrance requirements and the mission statement.
MSP to approve the new Ed. D. Program.
Portal and SOLAR Enhancements

Ms. Hilary Baker, Chief Information Officer

Hilary Baker reported that on June 28, 2007 there will be a noticeable change to both the Portal and SOLAR.  It will include an enhanced portal called “myNorthridge,” upgrades and changes to SOLAR which will now encompass Student Administration, Human Resources and Financials, and updated on-line and in-person live training.  The latest information and updates on these changes is available at http://www.csun.edu/solarsupport.  Baker answered questions regarding e-mail and portal speed and dependability.
Senate Reports
a.
Provost’s Report – Dr. Harry Hellenbrand

Link to written report:  http://www.csun.edu/senate/reports/Provost's Report 5-17-07.doc

Provost Hellenbrand invited the Senators to meet with him over the summer if they had any concerns; he will be meeting with the deans, chairs, and the Executive Committee to discuss budget issues.  Hellenbrand touched on the implications of the new contract and said that about 11 percent ($13 million for the campus) may have to be covered by the campus.   We will have to find possible funding sources like fee increases, budget reallocations, grants and contracts, external funding, banked funds, etc. 

b.
CFA Report – Dr. Dave Ballard, CFA President

Link to written report:  http://www.csun.edu/senate/reports/CFA Report 5-17-07.doc

Dave Ballard announced that the contract was ratified.   Article 10 will be addressed in the Fall.  
c.
Statewide Academic Senate Report – Dr. Michael Reagan, Statewide Senator

Link to written report:  http://www.csun.edu/senate/reports/SAS Report 5-17-07.doc
The meeting was adjourned at 4:40 p.m.
Submitted by:
Heidi Wolfbauer, Recording Secretary

Diane Schwartz, Secretary of the Faculty
